
Suggestions to Support Diverse Abilities 

 

INCLUSIVE TEACHING PRACTICES: AREA 

 

LT Level  
Cognition 

 
Motor 

 

 
Sensory 

 

 
Communication 

 

 
Social Emotional 

 

Area 
Senser: 

Foundations 
 
 
 

Use action-
oriented, hands-
on activities with 
young children 
to help build a 
foundational 
understanding 
of area. Keep 
these activities 
at the 2D level. 

If a child is not yet 
reaching for 
materials, place 
items in the child’s 
hand one at a time or 
hold them close to 
the child. 
 

Cover surfaces with a 
variety of differently 
textured materials, 
such as blankets, 
tissue paper, towels, 
etc.  

Use animated facial 
expressions and 
vocal tone to help 
engage children 
with the activity. 

Bring items of 
interest close to 
your face to 
engage the child 
and encourage 
joint attention. 

Model curiosity for 
the chosen activity, 
as well as the 
specific actions you 
would like to see 
the child 
accomplish. 
 

 
Ensure that any gross 
motor activities are 
done in an open, 
level space for 
children’s safety. 
 
 
 
 

Some children might 
benefit from 
kinesthetic input, 
such as being 
bounced on the 
teacher’s lap during 
an activity. 
 

Read children’s 
nonverbal cues 
for when they 
may need a break 
or are ready to 
move on to a 
new activity. 

 

Promote a child’s 
self-esteem 
development by 
positively 
reinforcing their 
actions and 
attempts to 
engage with the 
activity. 

 

 
Area Quantity 
Recognizer 

Practice and 
model super 
imposing as a 
strategy for area 
comparison at 
this level 
(putting one 
object on top of 
the other). 

 

Align the items for 
comparison if the 
child has fine motor 
challenges that don’t 
allow them to hold or 
align the objects 
independently. 

 

Utilize materials that 
have a stark contrast 
in color (i.e, 
black/white or 
red/yellow) for very 
young children or for 
children with a visual 
impairment. 
 

Provide ample 
wait time before 
intervening. 
Watch for any 
non-verbal 
communication 
attempts, 
including 
pointing. 

 

Give students 
time to explore 
new materials 
before starting 
the activity, to 
decrease 
distraction over 
their novelty. 

Physical 
Coverer and 
Counter 

 

Pass out only the 
number of units 
required to fill the 
grid/area. Offer a 
visual model as 
needed. 

Place materials and 
manipulatives in a 
bowl or on a paper 
plate for easier 
grasping. 

Offer a quiet retreat 
area in the classroom 
for children to re-
regulate their bodies 
as needed (*note: 
this should always be 
positive and not used 
as a time-out corner). 

Narrate both 
your actions and 
child’s actions to 
teach key 
vocabulary, such 
as cover, area, 
length, width, 
height, etc. 

Make sure 
children have 
their own 
defined space 
and materials 
to gain 
uninterrupted, 
hands-on 
practice. 

Complete 
Coverer and 
Counter, 
 
Area Unit 
Relater and 
Repeater 

Provide units that 
are vastly different 
in size so children 
can more readily 
see the differences 
between the units 
when measuring. 

 
Implement planned, 
timed movement 
breaks, such as a 
“GoNoodle” video. 
 

Outline the area to 
be filled with puffy 
paint for children 
with visual 
impairments. 
 

Ensure that the 
transition to a new 
activity has fully 
completed and 
children are 
engaged before 
giving any 
instructions. 

Try the activity 
one-on-one (if 
possible) to limit 
distractions and 
provide explicit 
modeling. 
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If children have 
trouble counting 
the total number of 
units, encourage 
them to mark each 
counted unit with a 
check mark or 
symbol to help 
organize their 
learning. 

 
Make sure children 
can comfortably 
reach the materials 
(both sitting and 
standing), without 
hunching over or 
standing on tiptoes. 
 

Ensure that children 
with hearing or visual 
needs sit closest to 
the teacher. When 
speaking, face them 
so they can read your 
lips (during the 
pandemic - wear a 
clear mask). 

Simplify and reduce 
the number of 
words used when 
describing 
something. 
 

Prioritize group 
activities, 
encouraging 
children to 
discuss their 
thoughts and 
collaborate with 
peers. 

Initial 
Composite 
Structurer 

 

Provide a partial 
grid in the shape of 
a row or column 
along one edge of 
the object you are 
asking the child to 
measure. 

Use paper that fits 
children’s unique 
needs, such as graph 
paper or raised 
paper. 
 
 

Offer appropriate 
sensory supports, 
such as noise-
cancelling 
headphones or 
sensory breaks. 

Allow for nonverbal 
participation, such 
as the use of 
response cards. 
 

Give immediate and 
specific feedback 
during. Focus less on 
the child being 
“smart” and more on 
the specific ways 
they worked hard to 
achieve their goals. 
 

Area Row and 
Column 
Structurer 

 
 

Allot extra time for 
children to work on 
activities. 
 

 
Offer flexible seating 
options for children 
to find what suits 
their needs best. 
 
 

Provide 
multisensory 
learning and 
response 
opportunities 
(i.e., tactile, 
auditory, visual, 
etc). 

 

Do not answer for 
the student if they 
fail to respond 
immediately. 
Instead, rephrase 
the question and 
give hints as 
needed. 
 

Flexibly group 
children with a 
range of knowledge 
on the concept, to 
promote peer 
modeling and 
collaboration. 

Array 
Structurer 

 

Encourage children 
to use 
manipulatives or 
drawings to help 
determine how 
many units are in a 
row/column. 

 
Provide adaptive 
pencil grips and 
other fine motor 
supports to ensure 
all students can 
participate. 
 

For visual learners, 
create a video model 
of what is expected 
during the activity. 
 

Repeat a student’s 
answer or question 
back to them, to 
ensure there is no 
miscommunication. 
 

To help build 
confidence, 
prioritize the 
concepts 
themselves over 
“getting the right 
answer.” 

 


